Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
21st January 2016
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre

1. Members Present : 
Bernard Attkins (chairman)     Gareth Davies     Wynne Pugh,     Dave Howells,       
Cllr Evan Morgan,        Mrs J Davies (clerk)
	
2. Apologies: 
Jeremy Watts ,      Sheila Davies,   ,     Caroline Morgan,   PCSO Jason Hawkins      
                          
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 19th November 2015 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the chairman. Proposed by Cllr Dave Howells and seconded by Cllr Gareth Davies.

4. PCSO Jason Hawkins 8160:  
Apologies sent.  Cllr Dave Howells relayed a message that at present all was quiet in Trecastle.  Recent incident by Old Motel outside Trecastle, police called but couldn’t see anything.


5. Highways update:  
i)Cllr Gareth Davies been approached with regards to potholes from Bwysfa Fawr to Belfont.  Asked clerk to contact Abercrave depot.

6. Planning:  i) permission given – installation of solar panels to roof of agricultural building and retention of same building , Ynys Marchog


7. Correspondence –  
i. Welsh Government update on ‘Road safety review across trunk roads in Wales’.  Follow link on http://www.traffic-wales.com/Trunkroadsafetyreview.aspx. 
ii. one voice Wales – re Queens 90th Birthday Beacons 21st April 2016 – to light beacons in the area. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]iii.  Martin Bull – Wales Government section 137 expenditure limit for 2016 -17 £7.42 per elector.  The chairman noted this was to be spent on non-essential items.
iv. Rosie Davies – Powys re proposal to change of age of admission to school.- consultation documents www.powys.gov.uk/haveyoursay


8. Any other business:  
1.           Cllr Dave Howells noted that Kirsty Williams said the pedestrian crossing for Trecastle was still under review – within 2 years.  Cllr Evan Morgan suggested we contact dial a ride with regards to buses to Brecon – arrange a meeting to help transport people to Brecon.  Cllr Dave Howells said he would do this.
1. Cllr Dave Howells noted he had met with Stephen Butcher from Powys with regards to the Rospa inspection and the swings.  He noted they were fine and did not need removing.  He sent Cllr Dave Howells an inspection sheet for him to check the swings on a regular basis and note.  Cllr Dave Howells said the fence still needed re doing.


9. Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 18th February 2016.  The meeting closed at 8.05 pm. 
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